
 

 
 

A Holiday Safety Reminder 

 

ss101.14 (2) (b) The chief of every fire department shall provide for the inspection of every public building and 
place of employment to determine and cause to be eliminated any fire hazard or any violation of any law relating 
to fire hazards or to the prevention of fires. For purposes of this paragraph, the seasonal placement of a 
Christmas tree in the rotunda of the state capitol building or in a church is presumed not to be a fire hazard. 

 
Share holiday fire safety information with your community:  From: U.S. 

Fire Administration [mailto:usfa@service.govdelivery.com] 

 
 

It is fun to decorate for the winter holidays, but holiday decorations can increase your risk of a home fire. As 
you deck the halls this season, be fire smart. 

 
When you’re decorating with live trees, make sure you keep the tree watered. If a dry tree comes in contact with a 
flame, it can catch on fire in fewer than 10 seconds and spread quickly throughout your home. Take a minute to 
watch this video which shows the difference between a dry and watered tree, 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AZk4vIXCnc8 

 

Here are a few tips to keep your holiday decorations bright and safe: 
 

 Choose the freshest tree you can find. Check to see if the needles stay when you gently pull on a 
branch. 

 After making a fresh cut on the trunk and placing the tree in a stand, fill the stand’s water basin. Make 
sure you water your tree every day. Keep electrical cords and lights away from the water. 

 Choose holiday decorations that are flame resistant or flame retardant. 

 Choose holiday lights with a label from an approved testing laboratory, such as UL, and throw 

away any frayed or damaged light strands. 

 Place your tree at least three feet from heat registers, space heaters, and fireplaces. 

 If you decorate with candles, make sure they are at least three feet away from anything that can burn. 

 Consider using battery-operated flameless candles, which can look, smell and feel like real candles. 
 

Learn more about holiday fire safety on the USFA website. Follow USFA on Twitter at @usfire and on Facebook at 
www.facebook.com/usfire. 

 

For more holiday safety information, visit USFA’s Holiday safety page. 

 
 

STATE OF WISCONSIN 
Department of Safety and Professional Services 
1400 E Washington Ave. 
Madison WI 53703 

Mail to: 

PO Box 7302 
Madison WI 53707-7302 

  
Email: dsps@wisconsin.gov 

Web: http://dsps.wi.gov 
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